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19 August 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Woods, 

Proposed Port of London Authority (PLA) Harbour Revision Order 

We write further to your application for a Harbour Revision Order (Proposed Order) 

submitted to the Marine Management Organisation (MMO) on 7 April 2020.  

Decision to cause an inquiry to be held 

The MMO has considered all of the information provided to it including the responses to 

statutory consultation held between 18 August 2021 and 12 October 2021, the PLA’s 

updated Statement in Support and Proposed Order current versions both dated 16 January 

2024 and the responses after writing to outstanding objectors in January 2024.  

Having regard to that information, the MMO has decided to exercise its power under 

paragraph 18(1B) in Schedule 3 of the Harbours Act 1964 (1964 Act) to cause an inquiry 

to be held.  

The MMO considers that: 

• the outstanding objections were made within the period allowed for making it; 

• have not been withdrawn; 

• specify the grounds on which they are made; and  

• are not frivolous or trivial. 

The MMO considers that it is appropriate to cause an inquiry to be held given the 

complexity and significance of the issues raised by the numerous outstanding objections.  

Next steps 

The MMO will now proceed to appoint an independent Inquiry Chair and Programme 

Officer.  



 

 

 

As you will be aware, the Secretary of State’s guidance is that the costs of the inquiry are 

to be met by the applicant. Once the Inquiry Chair and Programme Officer have been 

appointed, we will write to you and the outstanding objectors to set out the procedural 

steps. 

If you have any questions which it would be useful to discuss at this stage, please do not 
hesitate to contact Kristina Benson, Harbour Orders case manager, via email: 
kristina.benson@marinemanagement.org.uk or by phone: +44 7385 024581. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Andy Kerrigan 
Head of Marine Licensing Quality and Support 
  
E  harbourorders@marinemanagement.org.uk 
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